
Fairfield Glade 

Neighborhood Watch 

“Care” Coalition 

The Fairfield Glade Police 

Department’s administra-

tion front desk has offi-

cially moved to its new 

location at 5160 Peavine 

Road here in Fairfield 

Glade.  Phones are opera-

tional and the business 

that used to take place at 

the old location will now 

be at the new location op-

posite Food City Super-

market.  The Fairfield 

Glade Police Department 

is open Monday through 

Friday 8:00 AM to 4:00 

PM.  Their phone number 

for non-emergency situa-

tions is still 931-484-

3785.  Residents are still 

reminded to call 911 for 

emergencies.   

The box for drop off of 

House Check forms still 

has not been put up in the 

new location.  Therefore, 

please drop off those 

cards in person at the 

new office during 

regular business 

hours.   

Tours are not yet 

available to the public.  

However, there will be 

an official Open 

House.  The dates of 

that are still to be de-

termined. 

Although there is still 

work to be done inside 

as well as in the park-

ing lot, the building is 

safe and available for 

Police business.   

This new space will 

allow the police de-

partment to operate 

all in one space rather 

than the small space they  

had before and the addi-

tional trailer. 

New as of July 1, 2018 
There are several new 

laws that took place as of 

July 1, 2018.  Among the 

ones that may be of spe-

cial interest to you are: 

SB1670-”Pharmacy and 

Pharmacists: authorize a 

pharmacist in this state 

to dispense, in good faith, 

to a patient without 

proper authorization or a 

valid prescription the 

number of dosages of a 

prescription drug neces-

sary to allow the patient 

to secure proper authori-

zation or a valid prescrip-

tion from the patient’s 

prescriber; limits the 

amount of a prescription 

drug dispensed under this 

amendment to a 20-day 

supply.” 
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There are many private commu-

nity websites in operation in the 

United States, Canada, the 

United Kingdom, Germany and 

the Netherlands.  One of the  

sites gaining popularity is 

Nextdoor.com. It is a site 

where you register with a spe-

cific neighborhood by giving your 

name, home address, email and 

other personal information.  The 

invitation to join comes directly 

from Nextdoor.com via an ex-

isting registered user.  Currently 

there are over 900 Fairfield 

Glade residents with them.  The 

invitation does not have to be 

from someone in your Neighbor-

hood Watch group.  

Please note that Nextdoor.com 

is NOT AFFILIATED with Fair-

field Glade Neighborhood Watch 

Coalition (FGNWC).  FGNWC 

does NOT USE NOR ENDORSE 

information disseminated via 

Nextdoor.com. 

The FGNWC Board of Directors 

has been very careful with re-

gards to the accuracy and num-

ber of email blasts they send out.  

FGNWC will continue to commu-

nicate with residents via E-

Blasts (emails) sent directly to 

you via your Neighborhood 

Watch Coordinator. 

NextDoor.com 

due to identity theft.” 

HB2024-Criminal Procedure: 

“revises and makes permanent 

and applicable statewide the 

Knox County pilot project that 

allows indigent criminal defen-

dants to pay their court costs 

and litigation taxes through the 

performance of public service.” 

HB1883-Controlled Substances: 

“clarifies that the present law 

that exempts certain oils con-

taining cannabidiol and used for 

research or treatment of seizures 

or epilepsy will not be repealed 

on June 30, 2018. 

There are over a dozen new laws 

effective July 1 in Tennessee, 

but these might be more rele-

vant to you than the others. 

 

 

SB0912-Driver Licenses: “allows 

a victim of identity theft to apply 

for and receive a new driver li-

cense with a new distinguishing 

number upon presenting proof of 

the crime, including a law en-

forcement report that lists the 

applicant as a victim of identify 

theft; allows the department of 

safety to charge a reasonable fee 

for reissuance of a drive license 

New as of July 1, 2018  continued from page 1 
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Donation to the FG Police Department 
The FG Police Department has received a very generous donation of a 2008 

Chevrolet Trailblazer  from Carl, Ronald and Betty MacLeod.  The vehicle, 

according to Chief Williams, “will be used for FGPD volunteers to drive 

through neighborhoods and report back to the department, aid in traffic 

control at large community events, assist neighborhood watch and provide 

personal services to the FG residents.”  The family of Carl MacLeod, a Civil-

ian volunteer, was thanked for the donation. 

 



 Although bears can be cute, they 

can also be dangerous.  This lit-

tle guy’s picture taken from a 

neighbor’s house is just one ex-

ample of bears that are around.  

Keep yourself and your pets safe 

by following the recommenda-

tions of Bearwise: 

 

 

mocrats.  The particular offices 

include governor, US Senate, US 

House of Representatives Dis-

trict 6, TN Senate District 15, 

TN House of Representatives 

District 25, State Executive 

Committeeman District 15 and 

State Executive Committee-

woman District 15.  There will 

also be County General Elec-

tions where people will cast 

their vote for County Mayor, 2 

County Commissioners for Dis-

Early voting began July 13 and 

will continue until July 28, 2018.  

The regular election for people 

not taking advantage of early 

voting will be August 2.  Early 

voting takes place at 2 South 

Main Street, Crossville.  In-

person voting on August 2 takes 

place at your regular polls.  

What are individuals casting 

their votes on?  There are two 

State Primaries, one for Re-

publicans and the other for De-

tricts 1 through 9, County Trus-

tee, Sheriff, Circuit Court Clerk, 

Register of Deeds, Road Superin-

tendent, and School Board Dis-

tricts 1, 3, 5, 7, and 9. 

Exercise your right to vote.  Re-

member to bring an official ID, 

even if expired including: 

 Tennessee driver license with 

picture 

 United States Passport 

Bears in our Neighborhoods 
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 Tennessee driver license with your photo 

 United States Passport 

 Photo ID issued by the Tennessee Department 
of Safety and Homeland Security 

 Photo ID issued by the federal or Tennessee 
state government 

 United States Military photo ID 

 Tennessee handgun carry permit with your 
photo 

 

 

 

Calendar of Events 
July 13—28—Early voting by personal appearance at the Election Committee Office in Cross-

ville.  Remember to bring a photo ID. 
August 1—FGRS sponsors a special event entitled “5 Wishes” dealing with expressing your 
wishes to family to prepare them for terminal illness. August 2—Elections for Primaries and General Election (see article on page 3) 
August 7—Welcome to Medicare class at the Art Circle Library from 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM.  Call 

1-877-801-0044 to reserve your seat. 
August  11 - Coordinators’ Appreciation Event to include voting by coordinators for the posi-
tions of Vice-Chairperson and Membership Officer and general meeting. 
August 13-September 7—Electronic voting period for Fairfield Glade Community Club Board of Directors. 

August 30—Safety Day including Car-Fit program, document shredding, prescription drug 
take-back from 10AM to 2PM. 

September 1—FG Fire Department Pancake Breakfast from 6 AM to 11 AM at the FG Confer-
ence Center. 

September 7—Welcome to Medicare class at the Art Circle Library from 9:00 PM to noon.  Call 

1-877-801-0044 to reserve your seat. 
September 14—FG Neighborhood Watch Coalition will be holding a Bake Sale at the Village 
Green Mall from 8AM till sold out!  Please support this fundraiser at Village Green Mall September 30—Cumberland County Hiking Marathon.  Registration will take place in August.  
Watch for information. 

October 6—Hit the Trails Festival on the grass by the former Mirror Lake area. October 6—FG Fire Department Open House, 10-Noon at the Main Fire Station on Peavine Rd. 

Current Tennessee Elections 
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Volunteers Needed 

I have already written twice about the two board 

positions up for renewal at the August 11th Coordi-

nators Meeting.  To date, there is no candidate for 

the position of Vice-Chair and 1 candidate for the 

position of Membership Officer.  The board positions 

are filled with volunteers who show an interest in 

helping their neighbors and community at large.  

The positions do not take a lot of an individual’s 

time and it is important for every position to be 

filled (regardless of prior background).  Please con-

sider submitting your name to any Board officer or 

emailing us at fgnwcinfo@gmail.com . 

Also, if you are interested in writing, the position of 

FGNWC Gazette,  the FGNWC newsletter is also  

available.   Make Neighborhood Watch strong and 

volunteer your time! 


